
TOWN OF SHERRY  
ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES 

APRIL 12, 2011 
 

 The annual meeting was called to order at 8:00PM by Chairman Homb with 18 people in 
attendance. 
 The minutes from the 2010 annual meeting were read and approved with a motion from 
David Krings, second by Bev Peaslee.  Carried 18 yea, 0 nay. 
 The Annual Report was read and approved with a motion by Peggy Richardson, second 
by Linda Haas.  Carried 18 yea, 0 nay. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
The Town Hall roof was replaced. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 

1. A motion by Dan DeBoer to have the Pioneer Bank as a depository for all accounts, 
second by Sandy Lobner.  Carried, 18 yea and 0 nay. 

2. A motion was made by Jeff Bean to give the Town Board the right to borrow in case of 
an emergency.  Second by Dick Becker.  Carried, 18 yea and 0 nay. 

3. A motion was made by Dave Richardson to enter into the 50/50 road work program 
with Wood County.  Second by Bob Oertel.  Carried, 18 yea and 0 nay. 

4. A motion was made by Bev Peaslee for the Town to pay for ½ the White Goods drop off.  
Second by Kathy Termaat.  Carried, 18 yea and 0 nay. 

5. A motion was made by Sandy Lobner for the town to pay for a porta-potty for Anderton 
Park for the summer.  Second by Linda Haas.  Carried, 18 yea, 0 nay. 

6. A motion was made by Linda Haas, Second by Dave Homb to change the Regular Board 
Meetings to begin at 7:00 PM starting with the June 2011 Meeting.  Carried, 18 yea, 0 
nay. 
 

 TOWN RESIDENT INPUT 

 A suggestion was made to do a separate accounting for the Truck and Grader expenses.  
This could also serve as a Maintenance Log. 

 A suggestion was made to check into storing the Truck and Grader at another location in 
the Town.  Discussion followed – currently renting space from Town of Milladore.  The 
Milladore site is close to fuel. 

 A suggestion was made to track employee hours plus material costs by road.   

 Drug/Alcohol Testing for the Town Operators and Truck Drivers was discussed. Check 
with insurance carrier. 

 A Dog Ordinance for the Town was discussed.  The County Humane Officer will enforce 
if the Town has an Ordinance.  Board will research with the Humane Society and the 
County. 

 Recycling Center – group was in favor of keeping it open even if the grants don’t 
continue. 



 Records retention requirements – a discussion on electronic versus hard copy.  The 
Wisconsin Town’s Association has set a preference not to store documents 
electronically.  Board will continue to research. 
 

7. A motion was made by Dick Becker to set the next Annual Town meeting date on 
Tuesday, April 10, 2012 at 8:00PM at the Sherry Town Hall.  Second by Linda Haas.  
Carried, 18 yea, 0 nay. 

8. A motion was made by Dan DeBoer to adjourn. Second by Ron Lobner.  Carried, 18 yea, 
0 nay. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


